BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting Monday 28th February 2005 at 7.30 p.m. at 22 OxClose Avenue

The following committee members were present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, John Pritchett (Sec), Peter Stubbs and Russell Wilks

(1)
Apologies: Mike Bloy, Tony Smith, Fiona Vallely & David Wrottesley.

(2)
Minutes of Meeting on 17 January 2005.

These were accepted as a correct record.

(3) 
Matters Arising on the Minutes.

Minute 4(a). Dog Fouling. No reply had been received to the letter, and this was still a concern particularly on the footpath adjacent to Sir Harold Jackson School.

Minute 3(g). Sir Harold Jackson School has recently awarded a new contract for this and it was expected that the hedge would soon be cut.

Minute 3(I,j,k,d,f). Mrs Peers had given a comprehensive reply.  It was expected that the community sports van would be available on 25 August for the planned Fun Day.  The other items requested such, as litterbins will be considered by SWAP in the next financial year.  Mrs Astle informed the committee of communications she had with Cllr Hill regarding issues in Bradway.

Membership.  Mr George reported that there are now 131 paid members of which 7 were local businesses and 5 were associate members.
Mr George proposed that membership rights be extended to 31 December 2005 due to the variety of joining dates by different members.
This was agreed by all present.

Finances. It was agreed that Mr Stubbs would submit the Small Grants Monitoring Form to SCC and apply for a new grant in the forthcoming financial year.
As of 28 Feb 2005 BAG finances were £76.04.

(4)
Chair’s Report
(a) Old School Field. After a meeting of the sub committee Mrs Astle reported that up to £2500 was available from the LEA for the installation of 5 a side nets with Astro-turf in the goalmouth.  Mrs Astle agreed to meet with representatives of the LEA and would provide further details when available.  Many members were in favour of this though it was agreed that it was important that the position of this facility would have to be carefully reviewed taking into account neighbouring properties and to ensure that future development is not hindered.
Mrs Astle reported that the sub-committee had discussed funding and had received advice from the chair of Holmesfield Village Society who had just overseen a similar scheme in Holmesfield.  Further funding ideas were discussed including Lottery and the English basketball Association.

(b) Open Meeting. All those present believed this to have been a very successful and well attended meeting.  The committee wished to thank Mr Smith for his hard work in producing the presentation of pictures of Bradway.  The next open meeting will be in May to discuss development of the Old School Field.

(5)
Correspondence.  Mr Wrottesley submitted a letter regarding the bus lanes and traffic lights at Abbey Lane - Abbeydale Rd Junction.  This situation is currently under review and will be monitored closely.

 (6)
Planning. A letter has been sent by BAG to the Planning Department regarding the proposed development at 218 Twentywell Lane.  Concern has been expressed about increased traffic on this stretch of the road.

10)
Dates of Future Meetings. 

Committee Meeting: 11 April.

Open Meeting: 17 May. 

All start at 7.30. 

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.
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